
 
520 Green Lane 
Union, NJ 07083 

  

T:  (908) 662-8448 
F:   (908 662-8496 

  

dfranco@sjindustries.com 
Deborah M. Franco, Esq. 
Vice President, Clean Energy and Sustainability 
 
 
 
 December 31, 2020 
 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
 
Honorable Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary  
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
44 S. Clinton Ave., 9th Floor  
P.O. Box 350  
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350 

Re: I/M/O the Acquisition of Elizabethtown Gas, a Division of Pivotal Utility Holdings, 
 Inc., by ETG Acquisition Corp., a Subsidiary of South Jersey Industries, Inc. and 
 Related Transactions 
 BPU Docket No. GM17121309 
 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 

On behalf of South Jersey Industries, Inc. (“SJI”) and Elizabethtown Gas Company 
(“Elizabethtown or Company”), bi-annual request for Acquisition Costs Incurred and Savings 
Realized, required by June 22, 2018 Order in the above-referenced matter (“Acquisition Order”), 
the Company responds as follows: 

Elizabethtown’s acquisition costs were recorded at the SJI entity level.  None of these 
costs were allocated down to Elizabethtown. 

There are no identified savings related to the acquisition of Elizabethtown as of 
December 31, 2020. 

Due to the pandemic, and in accordance with the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
(“BPU”) March 19, 2020 and May 20, 2020 Orders issued in BPU Docket No. EO20030254, hard 
copies are not being provided at this time, but can be provided at a later time, if needed 

 
Respectfully yours,     

   
      Deborah M. Franco 
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